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My name is Randy Earle and I am the Executive Director of the Housing Authority of 

Middlesboro (PHA), which manages 463 apartments, with approximately 2,000 residents. We are 

a low-income, HUD subsidized, housing provider located in Middlesboro, Bell County, 

Kentucky. 

I've been made aware of the proposed rate increase by Utilities, Inc. for Water & Sewer in 

Middlesboro, KY, and want to make known to the Public Service Commission (PSC) the delicate, 

if not desperate, situation most of our residents currently face. Please understand that I do not 

exaggerate when I say that most of our residents are elderly, disabled, or single mothers, most of 

whom are on fixed incomes. Otr1ers either cannot support themselves, or have very few, if any, 

job opportunities in the area. I can personally attest to the lack of job opportunities in this area 

and most of eastern Kentucky. What jobs that were available have been further diminished in 

light of the Coronavirus. 

Even in the best of economic circumstances, the overwhelming majority of our residents are 

among the financially poorest in the entire region and their lives are a daily struggle. Most of our 

residents are unemployed, particularly after Corona virus, and have little hope of being employed 

or re-employed in the foreseeable future. I want the Commission to be aware of the hardships that 

have impacted the City of Middlesboro in recent years, all of which were felt most keenly by the 

poorest citizens, including most of our residents at the Housing Authority of Middlesboro: 

1 .  The City of Middlesboro has experienced the loss of most of its major employers in the last 15 

years, and most of our few residents who did have jobs, have now lost them due to the 

impact of the Coronavirus shutdown. 






